Meeting of Core Group on 8 September 09

The presbytery, 7.30pm

Present:
Father Harney, Mary Barry, Doug Carr, Marianne Down, 



Pat Townley, Marie Wilson, Maureen Dunlop, Ann Whitfield.



Minutes: Geraldine Bebb.

Apologies:
Nicola Moorhead.

The meeting opened with a prayer, led by Father Harney.

The Minutes of the previous meeting were agreed a true record.

Father Harney.

· Please note: Chris Thorpe is unable to write the weekly bulletin as she is away on holiday. Please send any information to Bridget (same email address).

· Father Harney and Marianne have received some thank you cards from guests.  Father Lane’s sermon has been placed on the website.

· The Northern General Hospital has need of some eucharistic ministers on Sundays.  Please contact the presbytery if you are interested.

· There is a new chaplain at the Northern General and the Royal Hallamshire hospitals – Father Brian Lowden.

· The Annual General Meeting of Churches Together will take place on Wednesday 16 September – we need a representative to attend.

The Relics of St Thérèse of Lisieux at Kirk Edge Convent on 5 October.

The coach from our parish will be the first to arrive and, therefore, Reverend Mother has requested that the procession be led by ten children from St Ann’s School who will strew petals around the casket.  

The coach will leave St Ann’s Church at 11am and will return by 1pm.  

Father Harney and Doug Carr will carry out a ‘dry run’ to the convent, to ensure the timing is exact.

Feedback on the 150th Anniversary Mass.

The day was very successful, thanks to the excellent organisation and sheer hard work from everyone involved.  

We especially thank: the choir, the taxi service, Paul Cotterill for the extension in the hall and Stocksbridge Brass Band.

There were one or two hitches, for instance, confusion over the refreshments.  In future, if anyone puts a notice in the bulletin, please check first with the originator of the message.

The first hymn of the Mass was very well received.  The hymn will be repeated at future Masses on a regular basis.

Final Anniversary Events.

· Quiz Night – has now been changed due to double-booking of the hall.  Please ask Mick Ward to arrange an alternative date.

· Mass for the Bereaved on Saturday 7 November.

· All celebrations will formally end at Mass for Christ The King on Sunday     22 November.  To be discussed with the parish forum.

Church Extension.

This should now be discussed further at the meeting of the parish forum on Thursday 17 September.

Parish Retreat at St Ann’s School on Saturday 26 September.

Mary Barry was thanked for preparing her excellent presentation.  

The theme of the retreat is ‘Home Is A Holy Place’ and every guest is asked to bring one or two items which have significant meaning in their families.

Timetable:


10am
refreshments and welcome

children:


10.30
retreat commences


8 to 10 (Mrs Flanagan)


10.50 groups





11 to 16 (Clare Lees)


12.15 
shared lunch


1.15
groups


3pm 
Mass (first Mass of Sunday)

Transport can be arranged for anyone requiring a lift from Penistone.

School staff will prepare the premises on Friday evening.

Refreshments will be available to all throughout the day, provided by school.

Bookings need to be taken after all the Masses this coming weekend.

Any Other Business.

Marianne Down and Ann Whitfield are coming to the end of their term of office on the Core Group and wish to be re-elected.  This will formally be requested at the meeting of the parish forum on Thursday 17 September.

Father Harney closed the meeting with a prayer.

Date of Next Meeting :- Tuesday 8th December 2009
